
In the name of Allah, the Most Gracious, the Most Merciful! 

Guinea-Bissau Decree 

On the 3rd  and 4th October 2012 there was a conference in the capital Bissau with 
more than one hundred religious leaders and imams. The conference was organised 
by DJINOPI, a subsidiary of Weltfriedensdienst e.V. (WFD), by TARGET e.V. and by 
UNIOGBIS under the patronage of the Guinea-Bissau High Council for Islamic 
Affairs. 

The topic of the conference was: “Prohibition of the Female Genital Mutilation”. 

The Minister of Health Dr. Agostinho Cá represented the Guinea-Bissau government 
at the opening ceremony at which talks were given about the topics of the agenda. 

During the two days, Islamic religious leaders and researchers from Guinea-Bissau 
and other states, for example Mali, Senegal, Gambia, Germany, Egypt, Syria and 
Austria, presented numerous studies. 

There were many heated debates and arguments between the participants and 
speakers on female genital mutilation, which ended with the advocates of this being 
convinced of the harmful damage caused by this phenomenon. It was established 
that in Islam there is no basis in the Koran or passed down hadith which demands or 
approves female genital mutilation. Participants unanimously agreed that the so-
called genital mutilation of girls is a custom and certainly not a religious obligation 
and that it also represents the mutilation of the female body. This practice 
categorically contradicts Islamic law.  

It was for this reason that the High Council for Islamic Affairs and the Islamic leaders 
and imams in Guinea-Bissau declared to join the resolution (fatwa) of the recognized 
Islamic scholars which outlawed Female Genital Mutilation at previous conferences. 

May Allah help us to end this harmful practice in the near future for society in general 
and, in particular, for girls. 

May Allah let this succeed. 

 

Stamp and signature of the High Council for Islamic Affairs 

	
  








